

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 18 JANUARY 2007


COS.12/07
CARLISLE RENAISSANCE – NWDA PROGRAMME

The Head of Economic, Development, Property and Tourism (Mr D Beaty) presented Report DS.06/07 summarising recent progress in the development and approval of the economic programme of projects submitted to the North West Regional Development Agency (NWDA) as a first action plan.

Mr Beaty reminded Members that the Council had applied to the NWDA for a series of projects submitted under Carlisle Renaissance and the contract had now been received.  Mr Beaty summarised each of the individual projects within the programme and outlined the progress of each project.  He reported that Carlisle Housing Association had indicated that it was no longer able to deliver the Bringing Regeneration Home project.

In considering the Report Members made the following comments and observations:

(a) There was concern that Carlisle Housing Association had withdrawn from the Bringing Regeneration Home project.  Members asked about the reasons behind this, what would replace this project and how it would affect the total outputs.

Mr Beaty responded that Carlisle Housing Association had withdrawn because they were unable to sustain the required level of commitment based on their own resource allocation.  A Jobs Brokerage Project was being organised to replace the Bringing Regeneration Home Project.  This project would include development of an Employer Network, pre-employment support to individuals, personal development/motivational training, employment support and job placement schemes.  It would target areas with the highest level of unemployment and it is anticipated that it would be approved by the NWDA.  Mr Beaty was unable to confirm if the change in projects would affect the total output outlined in the report.

(b) In response to a Member’s question the Director of Development Services responded that the Willowholme, Caldewgate, St Nicholas Development Brief would be included in the Urban Development Framework but that the NWDA want to look at Carlisle as a whole to build into the NWDA programme rather than individual developments.  There were still timescale issues which had been discussed at Council but it was anticipated the work would start within a year.

(c) Members raised a question about the participation and co-operation of English Heritage in relation to the Castle as part of the Cultural Offering to the City.

Mr Beaty reported that there would be joint working with English Heritage to identify issues in respect of the Castle.

The Director of Carlisle Renaissance (Mr McNichol) outlined two views on the separation of the Castle from the City Centre by the dual carriage way  The first would be that nothing should be done until the Carlisle Northern Development Route is opened and traffic on Castle Way may be lighter.  The second would be to try and re-connect the Castle to the City Centre regardless of the outcome of the Carlisle Northern Development Route.  Mr McNichol sought the views of the Committee.

Individual Committee Members expressed a variety of views, with some suggesting early examination of solutions and some wanting to wait until the effects of the Carlisle Northern Development Route were seen.

Members referred to problems experienced during work for the Millennium Scheme and asked officers to take this into consideration.

(d) A Member questioned whether the three existing access links to the Castle could be improved and enhanced and Mr McNichol stated that those links could be examined as part of the wider consideration of access.

RESOLVED –  1) That the report be noted;

2) The Committee recommends that the Executive write to Carlisle Housing Association to express disappointment about their withdrawal from the Bringing Regeneration Home project.







